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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 5
DATE: June 11, 2002
PROPOSED NO: 2002-0166
PREPARED BY: Mike Alvine

SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE adding to the protest and appeal process for procurement of goods and services; amending Ordinance 12138, Section 17, and K.C.C. 4.16.142 and adding a new section to K.C.C chapter 4.16.
SUMMARY:  This proposed ordinance would add an additional level of appeal to the procurement process, making the Council the final authority for appeals, rather than the Finance Division Manager.  
Background – There have been a number of incidents recently where interested parties have contacted Councilmembers to express serious concern over executive staff decisions regarding the awarding of contracts or the termination of contracts.  Under the existing code provisions, the Council has no role in the review and reconsideration of procurement decisions.  
Additional level of appeal – The legislation adds one more level of appeal to the procurement process, making the Council the final arbiter on protests and appeals.  One concern that has been mentioned by stakeholders is that the same department that makes the bid award decision is also the final arbiter for appeals.  The proposed legislation would provide a more clearly objective review of appeals.  Anyone wishing to appeal must first exhaust the earlier steps in the process, and the legislation only applies to contracts, purchases or leases over $25,000.  The Labor, Operations and Technology Committee is assigned the responsibility to investigate the protest and make a recommendation to the full Council in the form of a motion.  The Council’s decision is final.
ATTENDING:  

Robert Cowan, Manager, Finance and Business Operations Division, King County

David Leach, Manager, Procurement and Contract Services, King County

ATTACHMENTS:   

1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0166
2. Current Appeal Process
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